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LNMC  MINUTES 
May 14, 2018
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman 
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County 
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Young.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance. Sergeant George Brinzey was presented with a plaque for his years of service as a Lake Patrol Officer.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the April 9, 2018 meeting, Approval of the minutes as presented was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz thanked Sergeant Brinzey for all of his service and all that helped spearhead on the lake. Reported that all budget requests have been submitted. Still waiting for responses from Iredell, Catawba and Mecklenburg. Thanked Commissioner Wilson for the installation of the Osprey Nest that was approved last month is a huge success. The 3rd quarter activity reports have been sent to the counties. Several calls and emails in regards to removing debris. Duke’s position is that natural woody debris will not be addressed. Please contact Duke Energy Lake Services if there is manmade debris that needs to be removed. Received numerous calls regarding “no wake” buoy requests. The application and procedure is on the website at www.lnmc.org. Non-permitted buoys have been addressed in The Point area. ATON repairs are located on the website. This list will be addressed promptly. 10200 grass carp will be deployed into Lake Norman at Blythe Landing Tuesday, May 15th to address the Hydrilla problem. The marine commission has partnered with Charlotte Water, Duke Energy and DEQ to manage any Hydrilla issues. Thank you to Senator Jeff Tarte for his involvement. Prophylactic grass carp is the most cost effective way to control Hydrilla. Requesting a 5 year moratorium for bow fishing of the grass carp. Calls regarding the barges at the Hwy 150 bridge. It is for preliminary work for future work on the bridge. Just a reminder of meeting protocol – comments are to be made to the commission only upon request of the commission. Comments from the public are made during the Comments from Public agenda line item. Questions to various attendees by the public are to be made after the meeting. There are several upcoming Boater Education Classes which may be found on the website at www.lnmc.org
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Davis took a moment to recognize Sergeant Brinzey. Reported there were 29 calls in the month of April, mostly on Saturday’s between 1:00pm-6:00pm. Attended the PYC safety day. Sergeant Figaro took out a reporter from Fox News to report on the high lake levels. 5 year contract signed with Mecklenburg County. Dragon Boat Race is next weekend. Planning an event for June 23rd for boater education and safety with all counties involved along with the Coast Guard Auxiliary and the Lake Norman Power Squadron. 
Iredell County Sheriff
Iredell County Lake Patrol reported that a full-time person will be added the end of the month. There were 50 hours on the water. Prowakeboard event on June 15-16 at Stumpy Creek.
Catawba County
Scott Sawyer reported 45 hours on the water and 94 training hours. 45 calls for service. Drowning under investigation of 76 year old male. 
Lincoln County

John Isaacs (absent)
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson thanked Sergeant Brinzey for his service and for his contribution to the Emergency Response Plan. Reported that NC Wildlife is down a position. Advocating to get this position filled quickly. Will be getting a trainee right out of the academy in July. Stats only reflect Iredell County. Since Jan 1st have checked 310 fisherman, issued 29 citations, checked 43 boats, issued 3 boating citations. Boating Safety Classes will be in Davie County and in Statesville. There will be 1-2 per month by the lake – schedule TBD. Vessel Checks will be held May 28th (Memorial Day). 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz reported lake level was at full pond on April 26th and 27th. Today we are at 98.8. Many calls for debris – as stated previously, natural woody debris will not be addressed. Black floatation is an issue and are difficult to remove. Priority is placed on objects causing an immediate boating hazard and shoreline debris moves to the bottom of the list. If “trash” is located, please try to remove and dispose of accordingly. Working to improve the process. Grass Carp will be deployed at Blythe Landing at 8:00am, Tuesday, May 15th. Positive comments regarding the Osprey camera.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported there were 27 on the water patrol missions and 45 hours on the water. Flotilla 26-04 participated in Race City Festival May 12th and . Boating Safety Classes will be held at the Denver Fire Dept. on May 19th, July 21st and September 15th. Patrol vessels have been requested on June 15-16 for the ProWakeboard tournament at Stumpy Creek. NSBW is May 19-25, 2018. There will be an event on Sunday May 20th at Beattie’s Ford Park for Vessel Safety Checks and a safe boating information booth. There will also be an event at the Peninsula Yacht Club with the exact date to be determined.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Steve reported the national organization has 35,000 members and 110 local Lake Norman members providing both education and vessel safety checks. The ABC course completed on March 24th contained 52 students and course completed on May 12th contained 59 students. A class takes approximately 135 man hours to coordinate. The organization provides basic, intermediate and advanced courses. Vessel safety checks were performed on March 5th and April 28th. They will be participating in the Dragon Boat Race on May 19th and the Safety Day on Lake Norman on June 21st. Please get the word out that they meet the 2nd Tuesday of each month at Port City Club and all are welcome.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook (absent)
Island Habitat Program
Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughn. Thanked George Brinzey for his assistance numerous times with clean-up. The annual meeting will be scheduled soon. All islands are currently adopted. They are undergoing training for how to identify Hydrilla. Also in the process of planning an “adopt a nest” program. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson reported that the water temp on 3/19/18 was 58.8 degrees and on 5/13/18 was 81 degrees. The next sampling will take place on 5/21/18. The grass carp stocking is scheduled. The county is monitoring the water intake for Charlotte. Beginning before Memorial Day Ramsey Creek water sampling will take place every Monday and Wednesday. Hydrilla has been identified at the Beatties Ford Ramp and they are working with Ken Manuel with Duke Energy.
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported that the Osprey Cam went live on 3/28/18. The first egg was laid on 3/30/18. Eggs incubate for 30-45 days. The first egg hatched on 5/8/18 but did not make it. There are 2 remaining eggs that should hatch any day. The cam can be accessed at ncwf.org, stuttsmarina.com or on the facebook page. The ATON at Hagers Creek contained a nest that blew off during a storm. That ATON has now been converted to an ATON/Nesting Combo. After installation the birds returned immediately. Looking at implementing this design elsewhere.
Comments from the Public:
Darrin Deal: Requesting a No Wake Buoy in the Pine Isle Cove across from Trump National. Request consideration to make the process easier for obtaining buoys when law enforcement is monitoring and makes a recommendation.
Pam L. (realtor): Alarmed at the cove activity @ D9. Concerned someone is going to be hurt.
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
See Executive notes above 
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson – No Report
Education
Michael Hughes - No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke – All applications have been approved and stickers have been distributed. 
No Wake Buoys
Billy Wilson - No Report
Rafting Committee

Dennis Eddinger – No Report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
Cornelius Park and Rec Outdoor Cinema Series – Motion made by Commissioner Gerke to approve, 2nd by Commissioner Wilson – passed unanimously.
Charter Boat Applications
Variances
None
PERMITS 
FERC Applications
Administrative Matters
None.
Adjournment
The next meeting will be June 11, 2018. The meeting was adjourned at 2018.

